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The new accord from the Basel 
Committee on Banking Supervision on 
the minimum requirements for capital 
reserves for banks is already seen as the 
most important reform to come out of 
the financial crisis that has left its mark 
on world markets. This accord, known 
as the Basel III Accord, has substantially 
altered the rules of the game for banks 
in member countries by contributing 
– it is hoped – to greater stability and 
growth in the world financial system. 

Under the new rules set out in the 
Basel III Accord, banks will, in future, 
be required to maintain capital reserves 
greater than those currently required 
under Basel II. Namely, the capital ratio 
that makes up core Tier 1 will increase 
from the current 2% to a minimum level 
of 4.5%. Alongside this increase, the 
minimum ratio of Tier 1 total reserves 
goes from the current 4% to 6%.

A further innovation in the Basel 
III Accord is the introduction of 
‘buffers’ or capital margins – namely 
capital conservation buffers and 
counter-cyclical buffers. The capital 
conservation buffers, which will reach 
a maximum value of 2.5% in 2019, 
are intended to provide a response to 
future stress periods in banking activity 
and to enable the banks to absorb 
losses in periods of greater economic 
and financial tension. The requirement 
for a phased setting up of these capital 
conservation buffers will, therefore, 

determine the effective increase in 
the minimum capital requirements 
to 8.625% as from 2006, up to the 
final value of 10.5% set for 2019.

The banks will be allowed to use these 
capital conservation buffers in the stress 
periods referred to above, but such use 
will imply the application of more 
restrictive rules to issues such as the 
distribution of dividends and the award 
of discretionary bonuses. As to counter-
cyclical buffers, these are set between 
0% and 2.5% and are intended to 
protect the bank from periods of greater 
excess in aggregate credit growth. 
They basically operate as an extension 
of the capital conservation buffers.  

The Basel Committee has stated that 
systemically relevant banks (that 
is, whose problems may result in 
tensions for the financial system as a 
whole) should exceed the minimum 
requirements set out in the Basel III 
Accord. The Committee wants the 
banks to achieve the capital reserve 
targets that have now been set through 
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a reasonable retention of earnings as 
well as by having recourse to financing, 
not anticipating that these two activities 
may have negative consequences for 
the granting of credit by these banks 
to the remaining economic operators.

In summary, the new capital ratios and 
buffers now introduced reveal a clear 
concern not only about the need to 
manage the systemic risk that banking 
activity represents, but also the need to 
manage with greater prudence times of 
plenty in light of possible subsequent 

cycles of greater difficulty. Regardless 
of the compromises that these types of 
accords necessarily require, the speed 
with which the Committee produced 
this new Basel Accord merits praise, 
benefitting as it doubtless did from the 
greater political alignment that times 
of crisis demand. We hope that the 
regulatory objectives targeted by the 
Basel III Accord stand out over and 
above the few negative effects that will 
inevitably result from it and which the 
Committee has promised to monitor. 


